Wild Roseland Group
Minutes of 5th Meeting 21st March 2016 at Ruan Reading Room

Present:
Kevin Bailey (KB) Alayne Bowditch (AB) Nick Coppin (NC Jane Davies(JD)AONB Development Officer Keith Fisher (KF) David Hall (DH) Jo Hall (JH)                           Colin Hastings (CH) Linda Hill (LH) Hatty Hopkinson (HH)Carol Hughes (CHu) Sue Pring (SP) Sarah Vandome (SV) Graham Webb(GW)


Apologies:
John Adams, Natasha Collings-Costello, Stuart Croft, Julian German, Dave Hargreaves, David and Philippa Hamblett, Cheryl Marriot, Linda Mulvin, Emma Shepherd, Chris Townsend, Jim Taylor, Phil White.

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

Matters arising:
DH said that the issue of the text on the Wild Roseland Project which needs updating on the Roseland Plan website had been raised but had not yet been acted upon. DH to pursue.

JH has not yet asked for a grant from the Roseland Festival because all the funds have been committed for this year’s festival. She will request a grant at the debriefing meeting following the end of the Festival when the financial position will be clearer.


JD said that there had been a very good response to her blog on the AONB website which has had lots of hits.


The issue of Insurance for members of the public taking part in Wild Roseland activities has been pursued. There are 2 possible companies, Zurich and the Prudential. The cost would be £80-£100. The decision was deferred for the moment, although DH will make further detailed investigations.
DH reported back to the group concerning the Shore Conference of the CWT. It had been an interesting experience with very good speakers but it had been a very intensive conference with too few opportunities to speak with fellow volunteers or the speakers.
NC spoke of a network of marine conservation groups and asked if we wanted to go down that route. It was agreed that he would explore the issue with Matt Slater (CWT Shore Conference organiser)
Finance:
DH went through the budget so far and explained that, although we had received £520 and been pledged almost £900, much of it was earmarked. (see balance sheet, previously circulated) . 

Formal thanks was given for the AONB’s donation of £250 for the Homes for Nature project and an additional £150 from Ruan PC for the Wild Flower project in the Parish.
SP asked if it was worthwhile becoming a charity but DH explained that there were significant complications to setting up a charity.  

Approval was given to reimburse DH £22.50 for premises hire for previous meetings.

Sub group reports.
Homes for Wildlife. KF has put up the first Barn Owl box in the Veryan School catchment area and the team are currently negotiating  with landowners, farmers and schools for appropriate sites within both the St.Mawes and Gerrans  school catchment areas. KF offered to make more boxes in response to Community interest. Mark Grantham, (chair of CBWPS), a licenced ringer, has offered to ring any chicks as and when breeding is successful. Schools will be notified regarding the site of their nest box.

Hedgerow Survey. SP and CH have continued their research into local material already published.  
A free workshop led by Gary Lewis, head of ERCCIS, will take place on Wednesday, 11th May from 10am to 3.0pm in Ruan Reading Room to enable volunteers to learn how to conduct a Hedgerow Survey using the HITT test. During the pm session some practical work will take place outside on local hedges. 15 places are available. CH offered to advertise if necessary for participants who would then commit themselves to being part of the Hedgerow Survey sub group.

Serious concern was expressed by AB about some severe flailing of hedges. This was widely supported by the group. It was agreed that DH would write to JG, Cornwall Councillor; with copies for NCC, County Ecologist; Cornwall Highways Dept; English Nature and Becky Hughes at FWAG. A clarification of why it was occurring and what to do about it when official guidelines were apparently either being ignored or not known would be helpful for all concerned about the environment.


Habitat Survey.GW reported that he was awaiting necessary mapping material from ERCCIS at CWT in order to proceed.


Wild Flower Project. DH reported back on a positive response from local Parish Councils. He has now addressed 4 PCs who are looking in further detail at how they could help.(A summary  is attached).

SP informed the group of the “Friends of the Ark” organisation which currently is distributing small packs of wild flower seed via stands at markets such as Truro.


Nature Walks. At this stage it was felt it needed further thought regarding type, media and intended audience.

Communications and Community Engagement

DH emphasised the need to involve more volunteers from the         community as being essential to achieving so much of what the group has started.

CH then talked through his previously circulated paper highlighting suggested objectives, activities and resources needed It was well received and the ensuing discussion was positive. 
It was resolved to support the framework and that £250 should be made available to promote the setup and ongoing costs necessary to proceed with summer event activities. HH offered to bring her particular expertise in media to the working group .

An interesting attempt at creating a possible logo followed which was not only great fun but also potentially productive! 

Meeting frequency and format 
Various views were expressed out of which came the following:- clearly Monday am meetings precluded significant people from attending, sub groups now established could meet more often; occasional evening meetings should be held, perhaps with outside speakers; am. meetings could alternate with pm. meetings. DH will issue a 2nd survey on preferences for feedback and analysis.
ORKS   
It was agreed to invite Niki Clear from ERCCIS to attend a future meeting, possibly more widely advertised , to explain the potential of ORKS.
AOB          
NC will coordinate the group during the time that DH and JH are unavailable. E-mail: -  ncoppin@gmail.com

CT put out a request in the March Roseland magazine for volunteers to record butterflies on the Roseland. If you are interested please contact Chris . E-mail: - christownsend624@googlemail.com
Date/time of next meeting 


Tuesday, 17th May 10.00 am Ruan Reading Room (tbc)
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